Baylor Round Table

General Meeting

Thursday, October 11, 2007

Baylor Round Table members and guests gathered in the Faculty Lounge at the Hooper-Schaefer Fine Arts Building on Thursday, October 11 at 2 o’clock for the first meeting of the year.  Judy Maggard opened the gathering with a prayer and gave a welcome.

She shared with the group that the portrait of Mrs. Samuel Palmer Brooks that has hung in the Round Table Room at Harrington House was being relocated to Brooks Residential College at the request of the administration.  The portrait was commissioned by Baylor Round Table and presented to the university October 19, 1932, and it was restored by Round Table during its Centennial Year 2003 under the leadership of then president, Judy Schmeltekopf.  Mrs. Brooks was the founder of Baylor Round Table and wife of the 8th President of Baylor University, Samuel Palmer Brooks.  A plaque has been affixed to the portrait bearing the following inscription:

Mattie Sims Brooks, Wife of Samuel Palmer Brooks,
8th President of Baylor University
Portrait restoration provided by

Baylor Round Table

2003

Members were urged to attend the Thanksgiving Dinner honoring International Students that is scheduled for Tuesday, November 6, 2007.  The event will be held in the Blume Conference Center, 5th floor of the Cashion Academic Building beginning at 6 p.m.  Members who are planning to attend were asked to serve as table hosts at the event.

The group then moved to the Martin Museum where program coordinator, Laurie Wilson introduced Karin Gilliam, Director of the Martin Museum of Art.  Ms. Gilliam shared information about the history of the museum and its importance to the university community.  She then conducted a guided tour of the current exhibit of 30 pieces of contemporary art entitled:  Three Sculptors: Surls, Brosk and Tobolowsky.  Everyone enjoyed the collection of works in wood and metal by the three artists who are friends and who have Texas roots.  Round Table was fortunate to be able to view the exhibit which was closing on October 12th.

Following the tour members and guests enjoyed a sumptuous buffet of tasty refreshments in the Student Lounge provided by hostesses Barbara Santos, Carolyn Keathley, Suzanne Alexander, Darlene Henderson, Nancy Harrison, Judith Lusk and Trena Wilkerson.
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Pack, Recording Secretary
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